City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

June 8, 2009

7:00 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on June 8, 2009 at Cambridge City Hall. Mayor Mike Campbell called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Mike Campbell, Council President Nan Rhodes, Councilmen Carson Kindall, and Rob Vowell.  Also present were City Clerk Sandra McKee, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke, Chuck Strickland, and Jeff Chance.

Welcome & Flag Salute – Mayor Mike Campbell welcomed patrons to the meeting and Councilmen Rob Vowell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Current Agenda & Additions to the Agenda  - A motion was made by Nan Rhodes and seconded by Rob Vowell to approve the current agenda with the addition under New Business #7 Review and Discuss Franchise Agreements.  (Information on the agreements and contracts had just been found Friday) The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Minutes –A motion was made by Carson Kindall and seconded by Nan Rhodes to approve the Minutes of the Public Hearing May 11, 2009 and the Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting of May 11, 2009. The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Payment of Bills – Nan Rhodes made a motion to pay the monthly bills.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and carried unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Holladay Engineering – Transportation, Streets, and Roads – Andy Gehrke reported that the pre-construction meeting is scheduled for June 10 by ITD on the Superior St./Mill Rd Project.  A construction schedule will be requested at the meeting.

Holladay Engineering – Water System – There was nothing new to report.

Holladay Engineering – Wastewater System – There was nothing new to report.

Resolution R5-2009 – Set Fees for Rezone, Annexation, Special Use, Variance, Comprehensive Plan Changes, & Kennel Permit Applications – Resolution R5-2009 was reviewed.  It was discussed that maybe all fees for the City should be reviewed at this time as a public hearing is required to raise any fee more than 5% and some other fees may also need to be adjusted.  Rob Vowell made a motion seconded by Carson Kindall to have a workshop on fees and also the budget for 2009-2010 on July 7, 2009 @ 7:00 p.m.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Growth Management Program on Ordinances – Idaho Department of Commerce – Nan Rhodes had spoken with Sage and they are mailing us a boilerplate Developer’s Agreement for us to work off of.

City Logo – Nan Rhodes had redone the proposed City Logo and also presented copies using it as a watermark.  It is really looking good and a couple of minor changes were suggested.  Nan will fine-tune the logo for the next meeting.

Review Title 5 Chapter 3 Section 5 – Dogs – Discussion was held on the proposed draft Ordinance #5-2009 – Dog Control.  The administrative procedure will be repealed and kennels will no longer be permitted.  The fines will be raised as well as some other minor details.  Nan will rework the ordinance with some minor changes as requested and Ordinance #5-2009 will be presented at the next meeting.

Residential Use in Commercial Zones – Building Requirements – Discussion was held on the draft proposal of Ordinance #6-2009 Amending Setbacks in a Commercial Zone.  Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton suggested addressing wall height and adjusting setback for height over standard height.  He also suggested adding a definition of drip line and clarify that all setback measurements are to be taken from the drip line and not the structure walls.  Nan will rework the Ordinance with the suggestions and bring a draft proposal of Ordinance #6-2009 for the next meeting.

Survey – Braun/Berardinelli/City of Cambridge – Steve Berardinelli had approached Council President Nan Rhodes with a proposal of a land swap with him.  He had proposed swapping the piece he owns at the entrance to the Fairgrounds for the new piece at the bottom of Kim Braun’s that the City found in the survey was theirs.  The council decided their first consideration for a land swap was still with Kim Braun for the triangle on Salubria.  The Mayor will contact Kim Braun first to see if he is interested before the land swap proposal with Berardinelli is considered.

Nan also reported that Steve Berardinelli was having a new survey done on the one line he doesn’t agree with in the combined survey done by Mullinex.  If a new survey comes out the same he will pay the other half due the city for his part of the original survey.  If the survey does not come out the same he will not have to pay the balance due.  The Council agreed to the terms.

NEW BUSINESS

Ordinance #4-2009 Flood Damage Prevention Ordinance  - Nan Rhodes made a motion to introduce and read Ordinance #4-2009 by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and a roll call vote was taken with Nan Rhodes aye, Carson Kindall aye, and Rob Vowell aye.  Nan Rhodes read Ordinance #4-2009 by title only.  Nan Rhodes then made a motion to suspend the rules and regulations and waive the 2nd and 3rd readings and vote on Ordinance #4-2009. The motion was seconded by Carson Kindall and a roll call vote taken with Rob Vowell aye, Carson Kindall aye, and Nan Rhodes, aye.  Nan Rhodes made a motion to pass Ordinance #4-2009 under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and a roll call vote was taken with Carson Kindall aye, Nan Rhodes aye, and Rob Vowell aye.  Ordinance #4-2009 Flood Damage Prevention passed.

Ordinance 9-1-3 E & F – Recreational Vehicles – Review & Enforcement – Discussion was held regarding the above ordinance and a RV parked and occupied at the Bill Fortin resident.  The City Clerk was asked to write a letter reminding them of the city ordinances regarding recreational vehicles.

Fireworks – Patron Concerns and Questions – Chuck Strickland addressed the council regarding fireworks concerns.  He asked the City Council to take the illegal fireworks used in the City seriously.  The Mayor will request law enforcement in the city for July 4th for as late as possible.

Approve Cambridge Fire Department Annual July 4th Fireworks Show – A letter was received from the Cambridge Fire Department requesting permission for the annual fireworks show on July 4th, 2009.  The show will be at the play fields west of the Cambridge Elementary School beginning at dark.  Nan Rhodes made a motion seconded by Carson Kindall to grant the Fire Department permission for the fireworks show on July 4th as per the letter.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Approve Audit Agreement 2008-2009 – Folke CPAs, P.C. – The proposed audit agreement for 2008-2009 was presented.  Nan Rhodes made a motion to authorize the Mayor to accept and sign the proposed audit agreement.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

2009 AIC Legislative Report – City Clerk Sandra McKee highlighted the main things that would affect the City of Cambridge.  This included local road funding, election consolidation, open meeting and executive session changes, and building codes.

Review and Discuss Franchise Agreements – The Franchise Agreements with Cambridge Telephone and Cambridge Cable Vision were discussed.  It was found they had expired many years ago.  The status of the agreement with Idaho Power was also discussed.  It still has several years to go and no franchise fee is charged.  The Mayor will talk with Cambridge Telephone and Cable TV to see about new agreements.

ADJOURN

A motion was made by Rob Vowell to adjourn the meeting.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:37 p.m.

____________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk

____________________________________

Mike Campbell, Mayor

